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Our Third Decade of Fun, Sun, Leaks, Fumes, Sparks, Whines & Friends 

 

 

Presidentôs Address by  
Rolf Blom 

Miscellaneous Notes for 
the October Newsletter. 

I was delighted with the 
Barbeque wonderful lunch Steven 
Anagnost put on for our club on 
Saturday, September 30th.  The 
food was splendid in every respect.  I adopted 
Steveôs suggestion of mixing the pulled pork with 
the coleslaw and liked itðI will do it again the next 
time I have barbeque!   Adele brought a German 
chocolate cake which she made the previous 
night.  There were a couple of requests for the 
recipe which she has provided elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  I notice that she said the instructions 

are ñadaptedò from her cookbook.  The adaptation 
happens to be a doubling of the quantity of the 
icing on the cake.  This change has been 
approved by our grandchildren; and fits with my 
theory that the popularity of most food is 
proportional to the amount of calories per gram.  If 
it tastes too good, it is probably bad for you.  When 
I was young my Aunt Ruth baked the most 
wonderful apple pie I have ever tasted.  I never 
had it again.  When my mother found out that it 
contained a pound of butter it was like ñnot for you, 
big boy.ò 

But getting back to Steve and Leaôs 
wonderful party, I was happy that the turnout for 
the event was very good.  I was pleased that John 
Gauldin joined us from Oklahoma City, making him 
the most distant traveler for the event.   I 
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Officers and 
Committees 
Rolf Blom ï President 

Pat Kendallï Vice President 

Art Graves - Member at Large, Car 
Shows, VTR Liaison, Club Contact 

Jan Phillips ï Treasurer 

Trish Lindsey ï Secretary 

Vacant - Activities 

Jon Wood ï Web Master 

John Phillips ï Newsletter, Parts, 
Repairs, Appraisals, Membership 

topaztr6@gmail.com 

 

Next Club Meeting  

Tuesday October 17th 
Dinner at 6:00PM 

Meeting at 7:00 PM 
Location: Big 

Whiskeyôs Rest. & Bar 
4532 E 51st St. 

Tulsa Ok. 

Club Dues Are Due July 1st 

or before of each year to the 
club Treasurer.  Send $20 to: 
Green Country Triumphs, C/O 
Jan Phillips, 5865 E 480 RD., 

Claremore, OK 74019 

https://greencountrytriumphs.com/
mailto:topaztr6@gmail.com
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remember at least eight Triumphs that were on 
display in Steveôs high-capacity driveway.  A good 
many people took photos which I assume John 
can add to the newsletter.   Steveôs photo taken 
from his quadcopter is a good one; but I was 
caught with my mouth full of some of the food. 

I was able to bring my blue TR3 to the 
event as well.  Unfortunately, I had forgotten to get 
the car from the storage unit a couple of days 
earlier; and as a result, had to rush over and 
retrieve it at the last minute.   The car started well 
after a long cranking episode finally filled the float 
chamber.  Happily, it started immediately after the 
party ended.  So, I am finally convinced that the 
battery is now in good condition.  Sadly, the 
cleaning of the car had to be skipped which is too 
bad as it was much needed.   On the drive over to 
the barbeque I noticed the left rear tire was low 
enough to be troublesome.  When I got back to the 
house, I found the pressure was down to around 
11 psi!   I brought the tire up to spec and the car 
now handles well again. 

Last month I wrote an article bemoaning 
procrastination.  I forgot to include this photograph 
of an engine that has appeared from time to time 
in my neighborhood!   It is always in precisely the 
same spot on the trailer and attached to the same 
pickup truck.   This has been going on for several 
years 
now.    

If 
you look 
carefully, 
you can 
see that 
it is a 
double 
overhead 
cam four 
cylinder 
built by 
Alfa Romeo.  My roommate in college once owned 
a 1964 Alfa 1964 Giulia Spider Veloce with this 
engine or a similar one.  It was a wonderful car to 
drive with a 7500 rpm redline and five speed 
gearbox.  Very slow off the line compared to a TR3 
but once it got above 3000 rpm it was awesome.  
An interesting quirk as that it does 110 in fourth, 
but in fifth gear it would lose ground and slow 

down to 105!  On one occasion he was passing a 
car that sped up rather than let him back in but 
then dropped back when he heard the shift.  
Anyway, it is rather sad to see this engine serving 
as a dead weight on a trailer. 

Jim Murray wrote some articles for the 
newsletter which he called the good ride.  Thinking 
about that Alfa Romeo brought back a memory of 
a thought I had for stories I could put in the 
newsletter.  We all have memories of good rides in 
our cars; but we also undertake trips that are just 
as soon forgotten.  One of these bad rides 
happened to that roommate with the Alfa in 
1966é donôt worry no injuries or car damage was 
involved. 

So, we both graduated from college in 
1964 by which time roommate (Paul) had met the 
girl of his dreams, to whom he has now been 
married for some 56 years.  She graduated from 
college in 1966 and acquired a job in San 
Francisco which was something of a logistical 
problem as we were both working for Amoco in 
New Orleans.  We had to work a full year before 
the first two-week vacation was possible but in 
August of 1966 he hopped into the Alfa and set off 
for the golden state!  Bear in mind that in 1966 the 
Interstate highway system was by no means 
complete.  At about 8pm on the Sunday before 
Paul was due back at work, I got a call from collect 
call from Del Rio, Texas.  It was from you can 
guess who!  He explained that he had left San 
Francisco after supper on the Friday, driven 
straight through Los Angeles, across Arizona, New 
Mexico, and a great deal of Texas but finally had 
to stop in Del Rio for a short while to get some 
sleep!  The nap turned out to be a long one!   I told 
his boss he would be a day late!  I checked the 
driving distance to Del Rio from San Francisco and 
it about 1606 milesðstill almost 700 miles to go to 
make New Orleans!  I will end with two quotes: the 
first from Shakespeare ñAllôs well that ends well;ò 
and the second one from a Texas friend ñThe sun 
has riz, the sun has set; and here we are in Texas 
yet!ò   

 

Vice Presidentôs Article by 
Pat Kendall  
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Minutes of the last 
meeting by Secretary 
Adele Blom 

The September monthly 

meeting of GCT was held in Stone 

Mill BBQ, 2000 West Reno, Broken 

Arrow.  President Rolf Blom called 

the meeting to order shortly after 7pm 

with 16 members present. 

The minutes of the August meeting prepared by 

Adele Blom and presented in the Newsletter were approved 

unanimously after a motion by John Phillips seconded by 

Dennis Robinson. 

Treasurer Jan Phillips presented the financial report.  

Dennis Robinson moved, and Al Garbart seconded; and the 

approval vote was unanimous. 

John Phillips started the Parts report.  He has 

ordered lots of parts for restoring his new TR-6 and said the 

United Parcel Service driver is becoming a familiar face in 

the neighborhood.  He is still waiting for the paint work to 

be done; he noted that the $3000 cost was more than he 

paid for the car!  So far, the expense has piled up to around 

$7500 and the job is about a quarter done.  Jim Lindsay 

rebuilt the short block on the engine. 

Jan Phillips invited us all to Guy Fawkes Day on 

November 4th, the first Saturday in November.  

Remember we bring food and beer to go with her 

shepherdôs pie. 

For the Presidentôs report, Rolf Blom explained that 

his effort to gather names of possible members in the Tulsa 

area through the TRA and VTR national organizations was 

not productive for reasons of privacy.  Adele Blom thinks 

we should just keep sending the newsletter to old members 

who failed to pay dues in case they think of coming back.  

FaceTime would be great but not something the Bloms can 

do. 

For old business Rolf remarked that he had e-mailed 

a world-wide-web link to show information on the total 

solar eclipse of April 8th, 2023, to all clubôs members.  The 

name of the site he likes is ñeclipse wise.ò 

With no new business mentioned the club 

unanimously agreed to adjourn. 

Al Garbart has new brakes and a master cylinder for 

his TR 7.  Now it will stop, which Janice noted was a great 

improvement. 

Upcoming activities discussed were a barbecue and 

fixings at Steven Anagnostôs house.  We got around 16 

commitments to attend and gave the list to Steven.  Please 

bring your car and folding chairs!  Another activity 

mentioned was Brits in the Ozarks at Fayetteville on 

October 5,6,7.  Thursday the drive starts at 9:30 and goes 

for a hundred miles through the mountains with a lunch 

stop.  There will be a fast group and a slow group.  Friday 

also starts at 9:30 and is shorter.  Jim Murray plans to go 

Saturday for the car show and then drive back.  Art Graves 

usually goes Friday through Sunday.  Oklahoma City is 

planning a fall foliage drive. 

 
GERMAN SWEET CHOCOLATE CAKE 
Prepare three round cake pans with parchment 

paper and butter. 
4 ounces Baker's German Sweet Chocolate 
½ cup boiling water to melt the Chocolate 
2 bars of butter at room temperature 
2 cups sugar 
4 eggs separated 
1 teaspoon vanilla 
2¼ cups flour 
1 level teaspoon baking soda 
½ teaspoon salt 
1 cup buttermilk (Reasorôs) 
Preheat the oven to 350°F.  Melt chocolate in 

boiling water and allow it to cool.  Cream the butter and 
sugar until fluffy.  Add yolks, one at a tune, beating well 
after each addition.  Blend in vanilla and chocolate.  Mix 
the flour with the soda and salt, then gradually add 
buttermilk and the mixed flour to the chocolate mixture, 
beating after each addition until smooth.  Fold in the 
beaten egg whites. Pour into the three prepared pans.  
Bake for 30-35 minutes until pulling away.  Cool in the 
pans for 5 minutes, run knife around and turn out.  Frost 
the tops with the frosting shown below. 

 
COCONUT-PECAN FROSTING 
  
2 cups evaporated milk 
2 cups sugar 
4 egg yolks, beaten with a fork 
2 bars butter 
2 teaspoon vanilla 
3 cups sweetened Coconut flakes 
2 cups chopped pecans 
 
Mix the evaporated milk, sugar, egg yolks, 

butter, and vanilla, and cook and stir over medium heat 
until thickened, about 12 minutes.  Stir in the coconut, 
and pecans.  Cool until thick enough to spread, beating 
occasionally.  Then frost the three layers prepared 
earlier. 

 
These recipes are adapted from the Fannie 

Farmer Cookbook 13th edition by Marion Cunningham 
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As outgoing President Jim Murray is 

presiding over the meeting for the last time, you 
can see how disappointed he is.  However, the 
other attendees seem to be ok with it. J 

We all had a good time, had some good 
food and elected a new Vice President, Pat 
Kendall.  Pat is going to be working in a somewhat 
limited capacity due to other responsibilities, but 
he is more than willing to find the facilities needed 
to hold our meetings.  Welcome Pat. 
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Thanks to everyone that made to the cookout on Saturday.  Sorry to those who could not make it.  
Hope you enjoyed the food.  If it tasted bad, itôs all my fault.  Here are a few pictures I took.  I did 
not get a chance to take very many as I was cooking.  If anyone has photos they want to share, 
please do so.  Hope to get together again soon.  
Steve and Lea Anagnost 

Steve and Lea Anagnost hosted the club at a BBQ 
Cookout at their home on 9/30/2023.  The food was 
excellent, the Triumph Logo cookies were artfully done as 
well as delicious. 

The hospitality was top notch, and the location 
was perfect.  The weather was warm but not unbearable. 

No one swam and no one drowned.  We had 7 or 
8 Triumphs show up for show and tell.  John Gauldin was 
there, and other attendees were soaking up all of his 
Triumph information that they could, but he seemed to 
enjoy it. 

 


